

## TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH HACKENSACK

## TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE

JAMES ANZEVINO, MAYOR
GARY BRUGGER
FRANK CAGAS
YRIS ENCARNACION
LUIS PERDOMO

Phone (201) 440-1815 Fax (201) 440-0719

## 227 PHILLIPS AVENUE SOUTH HACKENSACK, NEW JERSEY 07606 BERGEN COUNTY

May 26, 2020

Dear Residents,

I want to thank everyone for their assistance over the last 10 weeks in containing this deadly virus that we have been confronting. Because of you, we have been able to limit the spread of the disease and, in fact, South Hackensack has not seen an increase in cases for several days. With the nice weather approaching, and as we begin to re-open more businesses and facilities, it is extremely important to practice all of the measures recommended by the CDC, and particularly:

Stay home if you do not feel well;
Wear a mask or face covering when in public;
Wash hands frequently with soap and water;
Maintain appropriate social distancing of at least 6 feet.

In addition, as testing becomes more widely available, you should consider getting tested.

To help get our residents tested, a mobile testing site will be open for COVID-19 and COVID-19 Antibody testing for South Hackensack and nearby residents on Wednesday, May 27th from 10:00 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. at 100 Redneck Ave, Moonachie Ballfield. Testing for first responders only is from 9:00 a.m. – 10:00 a.m. Whether you have symptoms or not, you can still be tested for COVID-19. You will need to bring identification, proof of Bergen County residency or employment and insurance card if applicable.

Antibody tests are for the first 100 people. For antibody testing, please do not eat, drink, smoke or chew gum 30 minutes before arrival. You will also have to bring proof of a prior COVID-19 positive diagnostic test. For more information, please see the attached flyer.

Thank you and please stay safe.

Mayor Jim Anzevino and the South Hackensack Township Committee